Hilperton Village Hall Club

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on 19th June 2012

1. Those Present:




Gerald Butcher 
– Bar Steward 
John Corfield 
– Secretary


Julie Butcher
– Member
Daniel Hall 
– Member

In the absence of a Chairperson those present agreed that John Corfield would take on that role for the meeting.
2. Acceptance of minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th May were approved by those present and signed by John Corfield as a true record.

3. Financial matters

On the “Receipts” sheet prepared by Ros Huggins there are four columns to the right of the page which are headed “additions” but which the committee had not fully recognised. Ros had added headings to each of those columns as requested so this action is closed.
John Corfield presented the annual accounts (the financial year ending on 31st May) and the monthly reports as received from Ros Huggins. John explained that what he had noticed most is that the turnover for the Club was down from last year (by about £1500) and the profit on sales was down from 43% to 37%. If the sales and profit had stayed constant then the Club would have made £2500 more income which very closely matches the £2861.95 net loss for the year actually made. So whilst there are considerations such as staff pay that have an influence, the general volume of Club business needs to be a priority consideration.
4. Matters Arising from the previous minutes

4.1 Delay of rent payment to the Hall & cash flow prediction

John Corfield reported back from the Hall Management Committee that no specific action was agreed pending more visibility of the likely short term income & expenditure profile for which John had agreed to liaise with Ros Huggins (as a matter of course). However, the subject had arisen again on 24th May when the Hall Management Committee met to finalise the Occupational Licence for the Club. John had pointed out that if the Club Bar was to be used for the Queen’s Jubilee celebrations then the bar stock would need a significant increase and it was unreasonable to expect the Club to finance that out of its own funds. At that meeting the following was agreed:
The Club would be loaned £1000 immediately at no interest specifically for the purchase of stock. The loan is to be repaid in full at the end of June 2012.

The good news is that the bar takings on that event were almost £2000 so it should be easy to meet the repayment condition.

4.2 Occupational Licence
The committee reviewed the final draft version created by the Hall Management Committee. It was agreed that this version is acceptable to the Club committee and it could be signed without further discussion. John Corfield would relay this to the Hall Management Committee.









Action: John Corfield

4.3 Joint meeting between the Hall (ie the Village Hall Management Committee) and the Club (ie the Club Committee)
Since there is no need for further discussion on the Occupational Licence it was agreed that the Joint Committee meeting should focus first on how to market the Hall premises and get more events running and then how the Hall & Club will liaise and work together in order to best support events when they are booked. It was recognised that the subject of volunteers staffing the bar and how they work with the Club bar staff is an issue for some but it was felt that such things need to be aired and that the joint meeting provides the proper opportunity. John Corfield will be contacting all members of both committees over the next few days to agree a date for the Joint Committee meeting.









Action: John Corfield

4.4 Ensuring the lounge is left in a fit state for the Club to use

John Corfield reported back from the Hall Management Committee meeting saying that the minutes recorded to following:

Those present were not aware of who might have caused the problem so John Corfield said he would ask the Club to be vigilant and so help to identify those responsible should it happen again.

Julie Butcher felt that this was not very supportive as the Hall Management Committee were responsible for the hiring and so should be prepared to take the hirer to task. John explained that the Management Committee felt that if the hirer claimed no knowledge and no responsibility then there was little that could be done. Nevertheless the Club committee as a whole felt that the Hall Management Committee should show more concern and be more willing to be involved in ‘putting things right’.
4.5 Club notice board
John Corfield reported back from the Hall Management Committee meeting saying that the minutes recorded the following:

On behalf of the Club, John Corfield asked if the Club could swap the notice boards between the Lounge and the Committee room (small with large) or if the Club could remove the small notice board in the lounge and attach cork tiles to the wall to make a large ‘notice’ area. Those present were generally not in favour so John will return a “No” decision to the Club.

Once again the Club felt that the Hall Management Committee are not being supportive but accept the decision.

4.6 Attracting membership & Improvements to the Club premises:

Daniel Hall had presented the following list at the last meeting for further consideration:

· Memberships: Price? Children? OAP’s?

· Events: Theme Nights? Speciality Nights? Regular calendar for these?

· Improvements/Additions to the Club: Furniture? Décor? Pool table? Sky Sports?

· Internet: Add more to the website? Add our Club to Social Club listings on other sites?

· Flyers: Cost? Delivery?

· Posters: Bigger & brighter? On all the Notice Boards?

· Video/presentations: Local businesses advertising on the Club TV?

· Merchandising: Pens? Business cards? Clothing?
However, Daniel felt that the list should be held over pending the Joint Committee meeting.

4.7 Process for staffing the bar

John Corfield reported back from the Hall Management Committee that the only question centred on whether the Club Bar Staff are prepared to help volunteers when the volunteers are present to serve people attending an event in the Hall. The Queen’s Jubilee event was discussed as an example of volunteers being used and the following report from Janice Burch was read out by Daniel Hall:
The bar was organised well prior to the day covering
· Plastic glasses

· Soft drinks

· Staff

Steve, Denise & Rebecca were great, a note of thanks should be sent to them. Janice worked all afternoon. Lisa did most of the afternoon, coming behind the bar at busy periods. Gerald opened and covered the evening.
All volunteers were members (Rebecca being the only exception).

As it was so busy Jan, Denise, Steve, Rebecca and Lisa were all happy to carry on serving; the other volunteers collected glasses and washed up. This was a necessity so perhaps they should be thanked too.

The only free drinks given were 1pt of shandy each to Steve + Sue on the barbeque.

Steve, Denise, Jan, Lisa and Rebecca were all bought more drinks than they could manage and all the money went in the till (lost count but the bar benefitted).

Ran out of cider and some snacks, but don’t think that anyone thought we were going to be so busy. Plenty of alternatives available.

Gerald to elaborate on evening and total sales.
Club bar staff were necessary – the volunteers wouldn’t have coped.
Regarding an event run by Sainsbury’s on the next Sunday, Gerald Butcher explained that volunteers are not available for the second half of the event (roughly 3pm to 6pm) and he has been asked by Ernie Clark to provide bar staff accordingly. Gerald’s primary purpose in raising this at the meeting was that we should learn from it and mainly that it puts him in a position of difficulty and some awkwardness to arrange bar staff at very short notice. Gerald explained that typically he will organise bar staff at the start of each month and so works with a four week notification as far as possible. Those present took a very positive stance towards avoiding having to go back to the organiser with ‘bad news’ and so the Club will make every effort to provide bar staff. However, the committee felt that it is reasonable to request immediate agreement from the Village Hall Management Committee that a minimum notification period of three weeks is given to Gerald if volunteers are intended but cannot be found and that Gerald will then organise bar staff. John Corfield will liaise with the Management Committee without delay.









Action: John Corfield

5. New Items – requested to be added to the agenda prior to the meeting.
None.
6. Correspondence

None
7. AOB
7.1 Chairperson
Gerald Butcher informed the meeting that Tessa Harding had offered her services as Chairperson and this was received positively by all present. Janice Burch had taken a break as Chairperson, as minuted at the May Club Committee meeting, and it was agreed that Gerald would talk with Janice to confirm that the post can be treated as vacant. Following this Gerald will talk with Tessa either way.









Action: Gerald Butcher
7.2 Club Constitution
Whilst the separation of the Club from the Hall is now being finalised with the issue and signing of a Club Occupational Licence by the Hall, the Club does not have a constitution that controls aspects such as the formation of the committee and an AGM. The only document in existence relates to the separation of a bar, but one that remains under the control of the Management Committee; in other words it predates the changes in licensing that came into being in 2005. Daniel Hall has drafted a new constitution based on what is typical for a Social Club and there is information available from several sources. It was agreed that this is a matter of priority and a special meeting will be held on Tuesday 17th July to agree a constitution.









Action: John Corfield

7.2 Website

Daniel Hall and John Corfield agreed that only Saturdays and Sundays will be shown on the website with regard to availability for events. John will liaise with Sheila Sawyer for an update and will inform Daniel.










Action: John Corfield

8. Date & time of next meeting

The next Club Committee meeting will be arranged at the special meeting on 17th July.
The meeting closed at 9: 45pm.
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